REVISED

STATEMENT OF PURPOSE
RS31795 / H0062

This bill allows DHW to enter an MOU with the Tax Commission to share state tax information for Medicaid
fraud investigations. The use of tax information will allow fraud investigators to investigate and prosecute
cases swiftly. Currently, fraud investigators can only issue subpoenas for banking information, which does
not always provide an accurate representation of a household's total income. Further, responses to subpoenas
are not always timely, and in some cases are not responded to at all. Household tax information from the Tax
Commission will would drastically reduce the investigative time spent on a fraud case and allow for more
efficient use of investigators’ time. The Tax Commission was given an opportunity to review this language and
DHW and the Tax Commission have begun preliminary discussions on implementing this bill if enacted.

FISCAL NOTE

Implementing this bill will have no fiscal impact to the DHW, and the state may recover money from criminal
and civil proceedings, but the anticipated amount is unknown.

Contact:
Representative Ben G. Fuhriman
(208) 332-1000
Jared Larsen, Legislative and Regulatory Affairs Chief
(208) 334-5500

DISCLAIMER: This statement of purpose and fiscal note are a mere attachment to this bill and prepared by a proponent
of the bill. It is neither intended as an expression of legislative intent nor intended for any use outside of the legislative
process, including judicial review (Joint Rule 18).

Statement of Purpose / Fiscal Note Bill SOP/FN REVISED: 01/28/2025, 11:11 AM



